Operations Committee Minutes
February 11, 2013
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present:  Diane Halvorson, Nancy Haag, Jay Hancock, Mary Kolles and Karen Wagner. 

State Services for the Blind

Mary Kolles reported that State Services for the Blind will be hiring an Office Specialist.  They are looking for someone who would work 14 hours a pay period (every two weeks) to assist as a reader, driver and to do some filing.

Sequestration

Discussion was held on the impacts if Sequestration would happen effect March 1, 2013.  VRS developed a plan that was submitted to the Governor.  The plan was denied as the Governor’s office is anticipating that Sequestration will not happen.

Phone Systems/Wi-Fi

Jay Hancock reported that the Faribault WorkForce Center is updating their phone system because the old equipment is no longer supported.  To update requires a sizable investment due to the need to increase the bandwidth; however, the investment should be recouped in 3 years based on lower monthly rates.  Faribault’s current phone system is the same system used at the Mankato and Fairmont WorkForce Centers.

Bandwidth has also become an issue with Wi-Fi recently installed at South Central WorkForce Centers.  There is not enough bandwidth to support Wi-Fi, phone systems and internet access if a large number of staff and customers were utilizing at the same time.  As a result, passwords for Wi-Fi will be given out on an as needed basis.

Cost Allocation Plan

Discussion was held on the invoicing process for the cost allocation plan.  There are issues with how expenses are invoiced for the New Ulm WorkForce Center where DEED does not hold the lease.  Karen Wagner is working with DEED on these issues.  Diane Halvorson will be attending a statewide meeting to discuss issues and update cost allocation plan policies.

Memorandum of Understanding (MOU)

Diane Halvorson reviewed a draft of an updated Memorandum of Understanding between the core partners of the WorkForce Centers.  Wording was included on accessibility at WorkForce Centers and for the SC WorkForce Council and Joint Powers Board to identify the One-Stop Operator as required in the Workforce Investment Act (WIA).  It is proposed that the consortium of core partners be identified as the One-Stop Operator.  Discussion was held on which external partners should sign off on the MOU.  It was determined to include Adult Basic Education and Life Work Planning Center as they are included in  the WIA legislation.

Fairmont WorkForce Center Safety Plan

The Operations Committee reviewed a draft of a Safety Plan for the Fairmont WorkForce Center.   There were a couple of recommended revisions including adding language for Suicide Threats.  Both the Mankato and Fairmont plans will be revised.  The Operations Committee will review a draft for the New Ulm WorkForce Center at their March meeting.

FastTRAC –Pathways to Manufacturing Careers

Diane Halvorson reported that WorkForce partners are working with Adult Basic Education and South Central College to develop a FastTRAC career pathway for Industrial Maintenance.  A meeting is set for 9:30 a.m. on Wednesday, February 20th to meet with partners and local employers.  


Digital Literacy

Managers were provided information on webinars that are available to provide information on making appropriate referrals to Digital Literacy classes provided by our ABE partners for individuals with limited/no computer skills.

